June 21, 2018 - Pot Luck &
Business Meeting - be sure to
bring your table service!

This is the Pot Luck list.
Anyone with questions or
additions, please call Theresa N.

MAIN DISHES SIDE DISHES APPETIZERS

Linda lbbs Lucy Lesperance Jackie Speer

Barb Lusk Henya Rachmiel Pat Pillot

Susan Larson Cathy Mentkowski Lorene Garrison

Pat Cason Tina Rink

Theresa Nielsen Pat Baldauf SB}EVERACGETS o

Cindy May aron Cratsenburg
DESSERTS Linda Watkins
Shirley Gugan

SALADS . Lynda Draudt ICE

Ann Bonneli

Carol Herzberg

Joline Bowdich ROLLS/BUTTER

Janet Nelson

Judy Murray

Karen Hoskins
Rosemary Spatafora

Laurie Johnson

Please label your ingredients, we have members who are
highly sensitive. (onions, nuts, dairy, wheat, etc.)

A Message ﬁfam the President

[t's time...

ALL good things must come to an end. And many times, it's with a good feeling
of closure. Cutting that last piece for a 2,312 piece scrappy quilt with Bonnie Hunter
is fulfilling. Receiving the last Block of the Month in time to assembile it before a holi-
day is awesome timing. Finding and matching a hard to find shade to go with a UFO
top waiting for its last border is happiness. And putting the final stitch on the last few
inches of binding on a most recent undertaking is mighty rewarding. All of these are
happy endings in a quilters life. But mine is different.

It is me putting closure on a two year adventure with CAMEO as your president.
Being an officer has its own merits and rewards in any capacity, but the challenges
of leadership can and should be its own reward. The discoveries of group dynamics,
personalities, varying levels of skill and experience, not to mention style preferences
and learning modalities, and any last minute challenge like the power going out at
a winter meeting and finishing the business part in the dark with everyone's phone
lighting our way or discovering the plug to the projector for the speaker planning
on doing a slide show presentation doesn’'t match her computer port. These were
all minor to the learning taking place and the sharing of knowledge experienced.
Its been the camaraderie and smiles discovered and shared. It's been the laughter
and tears, and overcoming the fears. | hope that | helped you learn or discover
something new about yourself or quilting. Fortunately | had a wonderful Board to
support me the enfire way.

Enjoy your summer and looking forward to another year of meeting each other.
Fondly, and thanking you,

Cindy May

www.cameoquilters.org * www.facebook.com/CameoQuilters]

2018-2019 CAMEO
Speaker Schedule

10/18/2018 Aniko Feher
lecture “From Basement to
Quilt Artist”

10/20/2018 Aniko Feher
workshop: Pafttern making
for picture quilt, 6 hours.

11/15/2018 John Putnam
trunk show: “Show and ftell
and laugh”

11/17/18 Open Sew
December Pot Luck

1/17/19 Lori Miller

trunk show

1/19/19 Lori Miller workshop
(title to be determined)

2/21/2019 Whistle Stop
2/23/19 Charity Day

3/21/2019 Jan Jacobs
lecture: "Quilt Conservation
and frunk show”

3/23/2019 National Quilting
Day Open Sew

APRIL NOTE: SCHEDULE
CHANGE DUE TO EASTER
HOLIDAY WEEK

4/25/2019 Lecture to be
confirmed

4/27/2019 Workshop to be
determined

5/16/2019 Pam Achatiz
Trunk Show: "Bits & Pieces
of My Life".

June Potluck and Annual
Meeting

submitted by
Loreen Garrison,
VP Scheduling
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NOMINATIONS AND ELECTIONS COMMITTEE
submitted by Sandy Peiss

Thank you to the following members for stepping
forward and completing our proposed slate of Executive
Board Officers (listed in alphabetical order):

President:

Sharon Cratsenburg

Carol Herzberg
Vice President Facilitator: Cheryl Cawley
Vice President Scheduler: Jan Recinos
Vice President Membership:

Jackie Considine

Linda Draudt

Susan Larson
Recording Secretary: Ann Bonnelli
Corresponding Secretary: Kathy Debien
Treasurer: Pat Baldauf
Assistant Treasurer: Barbara Lusk
Members-at-Large:

Darlene Baer

Judy Murray

Kathy Wilson

Ballot Counters:
Karla Sutton, Jean Schlegelmann, and Barbara Eaken.

Procedure:

1. Voting will take place BEFORE dinner.

2. Ballots will be distributed to all active members by the
Nomination and Election Committee members.

3. You must be present at the time of voting to cast
your ballot. No absentee ballots are allowed as per
our by-laws.

4. Guild members will then be given a few minutes o
clearly mark their ballots. The ballots will be deposited
and collected in the ballot box. The official counters
will process the ballots and report the results fo the
chairperson of the Election Committee. The elected
names will be announced. Good luck to all the
candidates.

blusk5510@Gmail.com
248-288-1142

@»rann
- Ha 3g Quilts
“Put Memories in a Quilt”

Barbara Lusk

Custom designed quilts

Digital long arm quilting

Programs & Works/tops

Sharon Cratsenburg
VP, Facilitator

Can you believe our CAMEOQO year is about to end? It
has been an enjoyable one. | hope everyone was satis-
fied with the speakers and workshops we had this year.
| fried as well as | could to fulfill your requests from the
survey a year ago. | think my favorite and the most valu-
able thing I learned from a speaker this year is to appre-
ciate and value the work you have done on your quilts.
Don't underestimate yourself. From the beginners who
have to start somewhere to accomplished quilters- all
of your talents are valuable. So for safety purposes you
may want to have your quilts appraised. Your hard work
is worth it. Enjoy your summer doing whatever it is you
enjoy- gardening, reading, sun bathing, and quilting. |
can't wait to see what our VP Programmer is bringing o
the guild for next year. See you in September.

é The Fabulous Finds table N
will continue at our CAMEQO Quilt Guild
2078/2079 jﬂfhﬂ’lhﬂs.

Please set aside your scraps, magazines, books,
exira tools and notions to bring to the September
meeting. Your donations to the table benefit all of

kUS! Thank you!

C/tariéq

Linda Wallace
Sharon Cratsenberg

We have been working on the Annual Report. Our
guild has donated 31 quilts fo Miracle Quilts along with
baby bibs and baby caps. The Layette Program also re-
ceived 31 quilts plus over $600.00 of assorted baby items.
Haven received 72 gift bags and assorted items. Lastly,
Ryan's Case for Smiles (formerly ConKerr) was given 36
pillowcases. Our total donations was over $6000.00.

Charity Committee will be getting ready for next year
through the summer. We could use your help as well.
When you are out shopping for fabric or looking online
for fabric, consider buying an extra 1.5 yard of children’s
prints. We need children’s fabric to make pillowcases. A
yard and a half will make 2 of them. Please bring to the
September meeting.

CHARITY TABLE WILL NOT BE OPEN
DURING the JUNE MEETING
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" BUTTON EXPO

THE WORLD OF BUTTONS

Saturday June 23, 2018
9 a.m.to5p.m.
Esenhaus Inn & Conference Center
Middlebury, IN

FREE ADMISSION
for more information:
email: MBSPublicity@yahoo.com

\ or call 1-269-806-7951 J

Quilts & More Sale
Davison Evening Star Quilt Guild

davisoneveningstarquiltguild@gmail.com

Saturday September
22,2018
10a.m. to 4 p.m.

Admission
$1.00

Location:
Trinity Lutheran Church
706 W. Flint Street

Davison, MI 48423
(West of M15 on Flint St.)

W

] g S8 348 ddd i
%&a’.«_ﬂ e

Raffle Quilt

** DOOR PRIZES every hour - Must be present to win
** RAFFLE QUILT - Tickets sold One day only
$1 each or 6 for $5
** BAKE SALE
** MANY ITEMS FOR SALE by Quilters for Quilters
** Quilting Supplies
** Variety of handmade items
** Other Craft Supplies Too!

LT SH &/'W

JULY 13-14, 2018

,% Fri. 10am-5pm & Sat. 9am-5pm

Admission: $7.00

Gift Gallery @ @}}»

3'(',‘1“63,‘3:;',‘5’" ~ ziThe Summit Sports and Ice Complex
300+ Quilts 9410 Davis Highwa

Live Demo’s Dimondale, MI'48821

Garage Sale Questions? Email: time4quilting@yahoo.com

Write: PO Box 80652, Lansing, M| 48908

* 1 5
New! Qu"ts for Sale Phone: Jewel Kodilla at 517-646-9388

“FOR THE LOVE OF QUILTING” www.lansingareapatchers.com

Quilter’s Calendar

submitted by Ann Bonnelli

JUNE-AUGUST 2018

June 15, 12:30pm

Genesee Star Quilters

Debbie Grifka: "What do they mean by ‘Modern Quilt-
ing' 2’

South Flint Church of Nazarene

4075 East Atherton Road. Burton

wwwgenstarquilters.org

June 19, 6:30pm

Capitol City Quilt Guild

Debra Richmond Lecture and Demonstration
500 S.Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd
www.capitalcityquiltguild.org.

June 24, 7pm

Jackson Quilt Guild

Sandra Starley, “Patterns Through Time: Trunk show”
3225 Fourth St., Jackson
www.jacksonquiltguild.blogspot.com

Workshop June 27 “Cheddar Stars”

July 13-14, 2018 Quilt Show

“For the Love of Quilting”, presented by
The Lansing Area Patchers

The Summit Sports and Ice Complex

9410 Davis Highway, Dimondale, Ml

July 19, 6:30pm

Capitol City Quilt Guild

Karen Brow Lecture

500 S.Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd.
www.capitalcityquiltguild.org.

Workshop July 21, 9am-4pm at Country Stitches .
Wallhanging: “Newly Hatched” pattern

July 21, 2018 Quilt Day

Greater Ann Arbor Quilt Guild

Beth Donaldson: "Quilting in Detroit in the 1930's”
Washtenaw Community College

Morris Lawrence Building

4800 E. Huron River Dr. Ann Arbor
info@gaagg.com

July 25, 6:30pm

Evening Star Quilters

Debra Danko, lecture: Fabric Garden
10135 Lapeer Road, Davison
www.eveningstarguilters.blogspot.com

August 22-25, 2018

American Quilters Society Quilt Week
DeVos Place Convention Center

303 Monroe Ave. NW

Grand Rapids, Ml



Page 4

The Sithouette

MYSTERY QUILT - CLUE 6

2. Make 18 four-patch units. Join 2" strips of #5 dark gold and #6 burgundy to make four strip-
sets. Press seam allowances toward fabric #6. Cut strip sets into 2” segments as shown. Rotate
one 2” segment to join with another segment and make the four-patch units (fig. 2).

"

3. Make 72 triple-triangle units. Place the long sides of two B triangles on an A triangle, carefully
match the blunt ends, and sew as shown (fig. 3).

Press the seam allowances toward the B triangles.

TIP: After sewing and pressing the four-patch and triple-triangle units, make sure they measure
3-1/2" before joining them into blocks. Remake any that are significantly smaller or trim any
that are larger than 3-1/2".

4. Make 36 #5 square-triangle units. Cut the 2-3/8" squares of #4 fabric in half once diagonally
to yield 144 triangles. Sew two #4 small triangles to the sides of a #5, 2" square. Press the
seam allowances toward the triangles. Make 36 #6 square-triangle units in the same manner

(fig. 4).

a4
o

H

1

#

Fig 4

5. Cut the 3-7/8" squares of #4 fabric in half once diagonally to yield 72 large triangles and add
them to the square-triangle units. Press the seam allowances toward the large triangles (fig. 5).

Fig. 5
Make sure the units measure 3-1/2" and square if necessary.

6. Assemble 18 Blossom blocks as shown in figure 6, being careful to orient the units as indicated.
v ¥

Fig. 6

Ny, thandes to Tina Rinke

~

lyn Archer.

-

to those who have their newslet-
ters emailed, you save the Guild a
lot of money!

Did you know that the copies
left at the membership table are
for our guestse Advertising pays for
postage and printing of the Silhou-
ette. This year, we had one adver-
tiser for an income of $50.00. Year-
ly postage has cost at least $38.50;
printing for the Membership table
will be about $50.00. This does not
include the 7 mailed newsletters
which the editor prints for free, in
order to get them to you in a time-
ly manner.

Obviously, we're operating in
a deficit. Of the 7 mailed news-
letters, many of those members
do have email addresses. Please
consider having your newsletter
emailed and reading it on your
screen or having a friend print it
for you. The Board has decided
that members with email who also
want a mailed paper copy should
pay for that service. Please read
the Board minutes in this issue and

thanks for your understanding.

\
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CAMEO Quilters Guild General Meeting Minutes
May 17, 2018
Clawson United Methodist Church

Meeting called to order by President Cindy May at 7.05pm. After the Pledge of Allegiance, Cindy welcomed every-
one.

April Minutes. Linda Watkins moved to accept the minutes, Jackie Speer seconded, the motion passed. The min-
utes were approved.

Cameo Challenge. Voting slips were distributed and members asked to vote for the winner before the end of the
break.

Sharon Cratsenburg infroduced the speaker, Karen Turckes who spoke on “Transforming Falbrics” Examples of ev-
erything she spoke of, were passed around and we obtained a clear picture of the scope of fabric variations. Her
workshop on Saturday on landscape design has a few openings.

Break for refreshments. Meeting resumed at 8:40pm.

Committee Reports

Cindy requested the all Members at Large collect the manuals from their committees and turn them in.

Pat Baldauf VP Treasurer. Reported the guilds financial balances.

Susan Larson gave Membership report. We had 8 guests today. We have 55 members total.

Sharon Cratsenburg reported on a successful retreat and thanked her committee for their hard work, Pat Baldauf,
Carole Gilbert, Janeen Sharpe, Pat Carson-Merenda. Sharon also explained the Slip-of-the-Keyboard!

Sandy Peiss. Nominations and Elections Committee. There are 11 board positions that must be filled. There are nom-
inations for all but one office and that is VP Facilitator. Nominations were open for nominations from the floor for
each office and then closed before going fo the next office.

Nominations for Members at Large: Darlene Baer, Judy Murray, Barbara Lusk, Kathy Wilson

Assistant Treasurer: Cheryl Cawley

Treasurer: Pat Baldauf

Corresponding Secretary: Kathy Debien

Recording Secretary: Ann Bonnelli

Membership: Jackie Considine, Lynda Draudt, Susan Larson

VP Scheduling: Jan Recinos

VP Facilitator: No nomination

Linda Ibbs made a motion to reopen nominations for Assistant Treasurer, Henya Rachmiel seconded. Motion was
approved.

Jackie Speer made a motion to reopen nominations for Members at Large, Susan Cratsenburg seconded. Barbara
Lusk withdrew her nomination. There were no further nominations. Motion closed.

Barbara Lusk volunteered for Assistant Treasurer. No further nominations. Motion closed.

VP Facilitator: Cheryl Cawley
President: Carol Herzberg, Sharon Cratsenburg.
Nominations Closed. Voting June meeting. Winner declared by 51% of members in attendance.

Announcements:

June Meeting, Pot- Luck Dinner. Sign up today or call Theresa Nielsen. Remember to bring your own plate and
utensils.

Field Trip, June 2nd to MSU Museum. Leaving from church at 7:45 am. Any questions call Jan Recinos.

Quilting with Confidence. Went very well, group will meet over the summer to finish up.

Rosemary Spatafora No fabric exchange in June

Round Robin unveiling. Participants were Theresa Nielsen, Henya Rachmiel, Jan Recinos, Loreen Garrison, Kathy
Mentkowski.

CAMEO Chadllenge. Winner was Theresa Nielsen, tie for second place Jan Recinos and Loreen Garrison.
Deadline for Newsletter is May 29

Board Meeting May 24 at Cindy May'’s.

Karla Sutton made a motion to adjourn, Linda Wallace seconded. Meeting adjourned at 2:25pm

Respectfully submitted,
Ann Bonnelli
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CAMEO Quilters Guild Board Meeting Minutes
May 24, 2018

Meeting called to order at 7:10 by President Cindy May.

Meeting was held at the home of Cindy May, hosted by Laurie Johnson.

Present: Cindy May, Sharon Cratsenburg, Loreen Garrison, Susan Larson, Ann Bonnelli, Karla Sutton, Pat Baldauf,
Laurie Johnson,. Barbara Lusk. Absent: Cheryl Cawley, Kathy Wilson

President Cindy requested that all committee manuals be turned in. Nominees for Cameo Offices must renew their
membership, dues paid by July 1, or preferably before the June meeting when the elections are held. A new mem-
bership form will be revised and printed using the guild P.O.Box number because we do not know who the Member-
ship Chair will be.

Pat Baldauf, Treasurer: There have been no major overages from the budgeted amounts. Preliminary Refreat Report
shows a slight overage but that was made up from last year's profit. Pat will check into the IRS leftter and follow up.

Barb Lusk Contract with the Church for meetings and workshops has been written. Rental fees have increased, the
first time since we have been meeting there, to $125 for half day and $175 for full day. Cindy will sign the contract
instead of waiting for a new president, fo ensure our dates.

Loreen Garrison, VP Scheduling: The Fife Lake speaker has still not returned a signed contract. A list of the confirmed
speakers will be placed on the back of the June meeting agenda.

There were five participants in the Cameo Challenge, this is now an activity and is up to the Membership whether it
is offered.

Library. Very little use is made of the Library, should it be disbanded? Should the books be sold to the Membership,
should they be given away at one of the pot-lucks? Membership should be consulted if Library is to be disbanded.
It will be brought up at the June Meeting.

Fabulous Finds. Congratulations to Lucy Lesperance, the Fabulous Finds Table has been a great success. Cindy's
contact has sufficient of our left overs, Barb says other Lutheran churches have the same program and might be a
future source.

Newsletter discussion, Laurie Johnson: Membership Form will be in the Newsletter. Copies of the Newsletter are
made available at the meetings for guests. Members can read their copies on their email or print their own copies.
Board decided the policy would be: If a member has an email address and wants a hard copy mailed, that member
will have to cover the cost of printing and postage. That will be $1 per month or $10 per year.

Very few people participate in Slip of the Keyboard, do we want to continue with it2

Nominations & Elections. Ballots will be printed up for the June Meeting. There will a space for write-in nominations for
each office. Write -in candidates must be present at the June Meeting. Ballots will be distributed at the beginning of
the Meeting, fill them in during meal then they will be collected and counted...There will be three extra ballots print-
ed, one to conduct the count with, one for the total tally after the count and one to be kept on file with the ballofs.

Announcements: Yetiva Allen who sold the pincushions at retreat sent a thank you card. She said she raised $170
and that will go between the Lions Bear Lake Camp and Flushing Lions Club Kennel Project for Leader Dogs.

There is a fraining session being offered for Running a Raffle and complying with State regulations. If interested see
Cindy.

Quilt Show July 13-14 at 9410 Davis Highway Dimondale, Ml sponsored by Lansing Area Patches.com

Karen Turckes workshop went very well and the group was small enough that she could give lots of individual atten-
fion. It was unfortunate that there were problems with the equipment for Thursday’s meeting. Our projector is really
old, however most speakers bring their own. We should revise our contracts to clarify that it is the speaker that should
provide any needed equipment other than a screen and a microphone. Loreen will update form and send to Cindy.
Sharon and Linda will look into possible dates for 2020 Quilt Show.

Newsletter deadline June 1st.
Next Board Meeting June 28 at the home of Cindy May.
Adjourned 8.35 pm

Respectfully submitted,
Ann Bonnelli



CAMEO Quilters Guild

www.cameodquilters.org
Meets 10 times a year, Sept. thru June at the Clawson United Methodist Church
205 N. Main Street, Clawson, Ml 48017
(1 block N of 14 Mile)

Please complete BOTH sides of this membership/profile form and return it with your dues.
Checks are preferred. Thank you.

THIS IS TO BE FILLED IN BY MEMBERSHIP V.P.:

Datereceived /| cash/check# Amount $ Membership #

(Circle one) New / Renewal

2018-2019 CAMEO QUILTERS GUILD
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION / RENEWAL FORM

(PLEASE PRINT NEATLY)

Name Birthday (month/day) /
Address City/Zip

Home Telephone ( )

Cell phone ( )

Work phone (optional) ( )

E-mail address

EMERGENCY FAN OUT Text Message only (if event is cancelled) ( )

If text messaging is not available, please indicate how you would like to be notified:

Membership dues: Make checks payable to: CAMEO QUILTERS GUILD

There are two levels of participation:

Active $40 Active members are required to serve on a committee but receive first preference when enrolling in any
guild related activity.

Associate $50 Non-voting status, not required to serve on a committee. Associate members pay a higher fee for
guild activities in lieu of serving on a committee.

Dues may be paid at a general meeting or by mail. Dues will not be accepted without this form. Please
mail your checks and application to:
CAMEO Quilters Guild
c/o Membership V.P.
PO Box 1044
Troy, MI 48099-1044

CAMEO sincerely thanks you for your membership!
(Optional) Are you a member of any other quilting societies?

Other guilds or organizations:

Please turn this over to continue . . ..



Name

According to the bylaws Article lll, Section 3-B: (pertains to Active members)
An individual will remain a member in good standing if the following criteria are met:
e Serve on the Executive Board, OR
e Serve as a committee chair, OR
e Donate time in service each year by working on one guild Standing OR Special Committee.

(In addition to at least one of the above, each member is encouraged to serve on at least one designated quilt show
committee during the planning/execution stages of a quilt show. Our next show will be in 2020.)

Please look over the committees(s) you would like to join to fulfill your Active membership requirement to
the Guild. Descriptions of each committee are in your Membership Directory. Committees will be filled on
a first come basis. Standing Committees will be filled first. If the committee of your choice is filled, you
will be notified.

(Active Members, please note that many committees may already be filled and you may be assigned to one
you did not choose. You will make new friends)

STANDING COMMITTEES (These committees will be filled first)

Audit

Charity

Fund Raising

Hospitality

Education: (1.) Library/Resources

Membership:  (1.) Sign-In

Communications: (1.) Newsletter-Editorial (2.) Newsletter-Calendar (3.) Newsletter-Slip of the Keyboard;
(4.) Social Media: website & Facebook

Nominations & Elections

Programs: (1.) Set up & Take down for Speakers & Workshops (2.) Nat’l Quilting Day (3.) Charity Day

Property

SPECIAL COMMITTEES (These committees are formed yearly depending upon need and member interest)

Door Prizes

Hearts & Hugs

Research & Info

President's Quilt or Raffle Quilt

Publicity

Quilt Retreat

[Bylaws adopted Jan. 2017: ACTIVITIES are voluntary and do not fulfil your committee requirement. Activities may
include: Challenge Quilt, Mystery Quilt, Exchanges, Fabulous Finds, etc.]

O I volunteer to chair this committee or event.
(The committee chooses a chair at its first meeting.)

In order to fill our committees, choose AT LEAST ONE COMMITTEE. However, you are welcome to serve on
more than one.

STANDING COMMITTEE(S) (In order of choice)

1. 2, 3.

-OR-

SPECIAL COMMITTEE(S) (In order of choice)

1. 2, 3.

We will try to accommodate your first choice for the committee placement. Thank you for your participation.



